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A MESSAGE FROM PASTOR HUGH 

Reformation 500 

 

This month is an important one for the Protestant Church (especially Lutherans).  As many are likely 
to know, it will be exactly 500 years ago, this coming October 31, when Martin Luther set in motion 
a movement that would reshape the Christian Church, change how we worship, secure the idea that 
the Bible belonged to the average person and not only the clerical elite, and that it ought to be read in 
the language native to each person, and even introduced the notion of oneôs personal conscience hav-
ing value.  During the month of October, we will have a number of opportunities to ñunpackò some 
of the implications of the reformation as a way to both honor the commemoration as well as to renew 
our commitment to some of its core values, especially itôs understanding of ñgrace.ò 

 

So, what exactly happened 500 years ago, and why should we care today?  On the 31st of October, 
1517, in response to growing pastoral concerns he had about the influence the sale of indulgences 
had on his parishioners (paying money they couldnôt afford for paper promises of spiritual merit that 
were worthless), Luther attempted to foster a scholarly debate concerning the practice and nature of 
the sale of indulgences.  He did so by posting his famous 95 Theses (or propositions) on the local 
ñbulletin board,ò allegedly the front door of the Castle Church in Wittenburg.   What exactly was an 
ñindulgence?ò  Itôs a bit complicated and somewhat technical, but according to the Catholic Encyclo-
pedia,  

An indulgence is the extra-sacramental remission of the temporal punishment due, in God's jus-
tice, to sin that has been forgiven, which remission is granted by the Church in the exercise of the 
power of the keys, through the application of the superabundant merits of Christ and of the 
saints, and for some just and reasonable motive. 

Translated into English: an indulgence was how the punishment owed in this life for sins against 
God could be forgiven in this life and not be carried over as debt needing to be ñremittedò or ñpaid 
offò in the next.  This was thought possible by the belief that in addition to Jesus, the saints, when 
they died, did so with a ñsuperabundanceò of good works to their creditðmore good works than was 
needed to compensate for any sins they might have while on earth.  Itôs a very ñeconomicò under-
standing of our relationship with God.   

 

According to this spiritual economic model, when we sin we incur a debt that must be paid off.  
Good works offset the debt, balancing our spiritual ñledger.ò  For those who risked owing a lot at the 
time of death (and thus facing the threat of spending time in Purgatory, where through punishment 
our debt would eventually be paid off), an indulgence was a way of drawing upon the ñmeritsò or 
ñgood worksò of others (Jesus and the saints) in order to pay the debt now, in this life, rather than 
later in Purgatory.  I said it was complicated and technical.  And . . . from Lutherôs point of view, 
wrong. 

 

What was wrong, from Lutherôs point of view, was that it left out the role of grace: Godôs gift of un-
merited (unearned) love and mercy.  The so-called ñsale of indulgences,ò that provoked Lutherôs mo-
mentous response on that October day, 500 years ago, was founded on the lie that Godôs love could 
somehow be purchased, and not just for oneself, but for others already dead.   
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It lulled people into a false sense of security: trusting in a paper contract rather than in God.  So, 
why should we ñunpackò this story in particular and the Reformation in general?  Many reasons, 
not the least of which is that in 500 years, some things still get the best of us.  We still have a ten-
dency to turn to things in order to find the answer to a fundamentally human question, ñAm I 
worth something?ò  The road that led many to purchase indulgences 500 years ago, is the same 
one that leads us to accumulate things in order to prove our worth.  500 years later we are still be-
ing invited to journey down a much different path, a path hewn by a radical act of love, Jesusô 
death on the cross, and leading by grace to the very heart of God, that ñMighty Fortressò of love 
and protection. 

500 years later, that message is still transforming lives, our own included. 

           Pastor  Hugh 

Reformation 500 Opportunities:  
 
Adult Forum: To celebrate this important milestone, we will hold three Adult Forums be-
tween the two Sunday services, from 9 to 10, on October 8, 15 and 22. At that time we will 
show excerpts from the PBS documentary ñMartin Lutherò that came out in 2002 and offer time 
for some Q&A.  
Reformation Sunday: Sunday, October 29 is Reformation Sunday. To celebrate the 500th 
Anniversary of the Reformation as a congregation, we will combine our two services into one, 
at 9:30AM. There will be something for everyone to make this celebration as meaningful as 
possible.  
Greater Hartford Conference: On Sunday, October 29, there will be a Lutheran/Roman 
Catholic Service of Solemn Vespers to commemorate the 500th anniversary of the Reformation.  
This will take place at Concordia Lutheran Church, 40 Pitkin St., Manchester at 3:30 PM.  
(Please note: the time given in the September Epistle is no longer correct.)  
In attendance will be Presiding Bishops: Archbishop Leonard (Roman Catholic Archdiocese of 
Hartford) and Bishop Jim Hazelwood (New England Synod of the ELCA).  The Reformation 
changed everything for the Church, even our sisters and brothers in the Roman Catholic 
Church. Letôs celebrate together!   
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New England Women of the ELCA invite you to attend our 

REFORMATION CELEBRATION 
 

Date:   Saturday, October 14, 2017 

Time: 9:30 - 2:00 PM 

Place: Christ the King ELCA 

  600 Central St, Holliston, MA 01746 

 

FEATURED GUEST IS òKATIE LUTHERó 
 

9-9:45   Registration - $20.00* includes lunch 

   ($16.00 pre-register by September 10th) 

9:30   Prayer and Praise 

10:00 Social mix and Greetings 

10:30 Exploring Trafficking in New England 

11:15  Katie Luther tells allé.. 

12:15  Lunch and Silent Auction 

1:00   Worship (Prs. Amanda Warner and Mark Peterson) 

   50% of the offering will go to Project REACH                          
    to fight trafficking   

  *Checks payable to: NE Women of the ELCA 

All Ages are WELCOME to attend this ecumenical day retreat 

REGISTRATION FORMS ARE AVAILABLE ON THE WHITE BOARD 
IN FELLOWSHIP HALL 
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A LITTLE BIT ABOUT OUR 2017 CONFIRMATION CLASS 

ARDEN 

Arden is a tenth grader who finds school very busy!  She plays bari-
tone bass in the Marching Band and plays field hockey.  Her favorite 
subject is chemistry and Arden thinks she would like to be an aero-
nautical engineer.  Arden enjoys sailing in Maine (where she won a 
regatta! ) and her favorite sport is lacrosse. 

Arden has traveled as far north as Montreal in Canada, as far south to 
Orlando, Florida and as far west as Knoxville, Tennessee.  In Weth-
ersfield, Arden likes to go to the Wethersfield Country Store for the 
candy they have there-who wouldnôt want to go there! 

Arden is an avid movie watcher-everything but horror movies.  She 
likes to look at how the writers tell the story. 

Arden admires her mother because she works hard, never gives up all 
the while making excellent food!  She always sees the bright side of 
things. 

MEGAN  

Megan is in 11th grade.  Her favorite subject is math because she enjoys 
problem solving.  After high school, Megan wants to go to a good college and 
become an engineer. She is on the cross country team and also does indoor 
and outdoor track.  Megan has a strong interest in engineering and this past 
summer attended an engineering camp at Yale. 

Megan has traveled to Hawaii, the Caribbean, and Florida.  In her hometown 
of Rocky Hill, she likes to go on walks with her friends.  We like to go for 
meals at Asian Bistro and On the Border.  Megan would like to go back to 
Hawaii again and again because there is so many beautiful places to explore. 

One special thing about Megan is she is the class secretary for her grade. This 
means she helps with fundraisers, safe graduation, prom and pep rally set-up. 

Megan admires Dustin Pedroia, second baseman for the Boston Red 
Sox because he always tries his hardest and never gives up. 

MICHAELA 

Michaela is in 9th grade .  Her favorite subjects are math and science 
because they are interesting to learn about.  After high school, Michela 
wants to go to college in hopes of becoming a civil engineer. This is 
the third year that she has participated in cross country and she abso-
lutely loves it!  Michaela also loves to ski with her family in New 
Hampshire. 

Michaela has traveled to Turks and Caicos, Hawaii, and many different 
parts of Florida including Disney (there is so much to do there!), Uni-
versal Studios, and Tampa. In Rocky Hill, she likes to go for runs and 
bike rides. 

Michaela like to help others. She has participated in unified sports 
where she has helped disabled people have lots of fun playing sports. 

Michaela admires her dad because when she and her sister were born, 
he gave up his job to stay home and take care of us. 


